
 
 
 

Puget Sound Energy 
P.O. Box 97034 

Bellevue, WA 98009-9734 
PSE.com 

June 5, 2023 
 
Community Planning & Development 
9611 SE 36th Street 
Mercer Island, WA 98040 
(206) 275-7605 
Epermit.tech@mercerisland.gov  
 
RE: MWD-13 Distribution Pole Replacement (1 pole) – Shoreline Exemption 
 
To Whom It May Concern: 
 
PSE is seeking a shoreline exemption for our proposal to replace one pole on the MWD-13 distribution 
line.  Based on publicly-available GIS resources, the pole is located in Mercer Island shoreline jurisdiction 
(see attached site plan).  The existing pole has exceeded its useful lifespan and is in need of replacement 
to allow PSE to continue serving safe and reliable power to customers.  The scope of this necessary 
repair and maintenance work falls within the requirements of WAC 173-27-040(2)(b) as normal 
maintenance or repair of existing structures or developments, and is therefore eligible for an exemption 
from the shoreline substantial development permit process.  As a repair and maintenance activity this 
proposal is also exempt from SEPA review pursuant to WAC 197-11-800(3). 
 
The standard method for distribution pole replacement is as follows: the pole will be replaced in-kind 
using a similar style and size wood pole.  New poles will be located within 2-feet of the existing poles.  
Old poles will be removed and taken offsite once all overhead attachments have been transferred by the 
responsible owner. 
 
All work will occur within existing/established PSE utility corridors.  Construction stormwater best 
management practices (BMPs) will be used on an as-needed basis depending on site conditions at the 
time of construction to protect from erosion and sedimentation.  No vegetation management or 
removal is proposed under this project.  All work will occur during reasonable hours and construction 
limits clearly marked. 
 
Please see the attached application materials for details on where pole replacements and vegetation 
disturbance will occur.  If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at (206) 716-2754 or at 
dylan.marcus@pse.com. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Dylan Marcus (He/Him) 
Associate Municipal Land Planner 
6500 Ursula Place South  |  Seattle, WA 98108 
(206) 716-2754 (office) |  (206) 225-7568 (cell) 
Dylan.Marcus@pse.com 
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